
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
of an Environmental Impact Report for the  

Hungry Valley State Vehicular Recreation Area General Plan Update (SCH #2023110034)  
AND Announcement of a Public Meeting 

 
California Department of Parks and Recreation (State Parks), as Lead Agency, has prepared a Preliminary 
General Plan Update and associated Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for Hungry Valley State 
Vehicular Recreation Area (SVRA). The Preliminary General Plan Update and Draft EIR are available on 
the project website (www.planhungryvalley.com).  

Hard copies are also available for review at the following locations:  

• Hungry Valley SVRA Park Office at 46001 Orwin Way, Gorman, CA 93243 
• California State Library at 914 Capitol Mall, Room 300, Sacramento, CA 95814 
• Frazier Park Public Library at 3732 Park Drive, Frazier Park, CA 93225 

Comments on the Draft EIR must be sent within the 45-day comment period (8/18/2025 – 10/02/2025). 
Please use the comment form on the website, or send your written responses, including the name of a 
contact person, to: 

Katie Metraux, Project Manager 
Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Division  
P.O. Box 942896 
Sacramento, California 92496 
Email: info@PlanHungryValley.com  

 
A virtual public scoping meeting will be held during the 45-day comment period on September 16th, 
2025, at 6:00 p.m. Please visit the website linked above for instructions on how to attend the meeting. 
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